FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
September 10, 2019
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Hugh Morton (HM), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Absent:
Tracy Priestner (TP), Karen Powell (KP)
Also Present:


GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
7/9 minutes were presented for approval.  KR motioned and KAR seconded to accept as presented.  The vote was unanimous in favor.


8/20 minutes were presented for approval.  TS motioned and KAR seconded to accept as presented.  The vote was unanimous in favor with KR and GC abstaining.

Treasurer’s Update:

KAR began with the consultant has closed May and June and worked on the cash book and reconciliation for July.  He has been very active in helping out.  GC said they have extended his contract.  KAR said the reconciliation for July is complete.  KAR is going to follow up with the administrator as he was supposed to speak to DOR to find out if there are any special things that need to be done this year.  KR asked if the consultant is aware of the management letter and is he helping to comply with the issues.  KAR said part of his job was to look it over and help but his main focus was on the reconciliations.  The audit committee has been formed and they will start to review the management letter and bring in the departments mentioned to go over the items.  The audit committee met last evening and will invite the departments to their next meeting in October.  KR asked if the departments are still resisting change.  She said she will report back after the October meeting but Tony Roselli, Auditor, is open to helping out and will make himself available.  The audit committee will be open meetings and minutes will be available after and taped in the future.  They are still short one at-large member.  The members are KAR, Dick Brewer (BOS), Cindy Brown and Michelle Orlando and it is a three year term.  GC said the management letter has comments from prior years and asked if Tony was aware they need to go away or DOR will pressure the auditors to address them.  GC wanted to know how satisfied Tony is with the progress in the Treasurer’s office.  GC said the reconciliations are done but we need the staff to keep it going without the consultant.
Other:

GC handed out the budget schedule and the liaison assignments.  TS suggested that since Animal Control is now under the BOH to switch the responsibility over to BM.  BM said no problem and he suggested HM taking Veterans and Veterans Graves.  GC wants the departments to say what their goals are going forward and not just next fiscal year.  CIPC does a good job with the big items but other smaller items could be shared between departments.  BB said we need to meet with them as liaisons and look at each 5 year plan.  GC said the administrator has prepared a 5 year plan and we need to know how it affects all the departments.  We need to be proactive in FY21.  The administrator needs to be at all meetings going forward.  We need to compare each departments needs to the 5 year plan and see what needs to be adjusted.  HM said we need to focus on personnel in the Police and Fire departments.  GC said this needs to be a priority over other requests for personnel.  GC needs to speak to the BOS to make sure we are in alignment with the Police and Fire personnel being a top priority.  Also, the liaisons to Police and Fire need to make sure the new positions are included in the FY21 budget when submitting to the Town Administrator.  The time is now to address this and this needs to be a priority for all involved.  As to the schedule, GC said we need to adhere as closely to it as possible.  Right now there are no plans for a fall town meeting.  KAR said we should have preliminary budgets in about a month so we can start preparing.  We are in year one of the 5 year plan so we can look at that and move forward.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by BM and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on October 8th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

